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Summary 
 

 The Business Assurance Team is in the process of completing the approved 16/17 
Internal Audit Plan, and all outputs will be reported to the Regulatory and Audit 
Committee as part of the Chief Auditor’s Annual Audit Opinion. 
 

 The progress of delivery of the Internal Audit activity has been monitored through the 
Audit Board on a bi-monthly basis. The Board has approved all changes to the plan 
during the year, including the addition of new audits to react to the changing risk profile 
within the organisation. 
 

 Audit investigations are reported to the Statutory Officers Group, and a summary of on-
going investigations will be presented to the next Regulatory and Audit meeting. 
 

 The Business Assurance Team is working in line with the Public Sector Internal Audit 
Standards (PSIAS), and a statement regarding our level of compliance with the 
standards will be included in the Chief Auditor’s Annual Audit Opinion.  

 
 The 2017/18 Business Assurance Strategy, including the Internal Audit Plan, is in 

development and will be presented to Regulatory and Audit Committee for approval on 
14 June 2017. 
 

 We have already commenced the Q1 Internal Audit activity, which mainly consists of 
work carried forward from the 2016/17 plan, as agreed with the Audit Board. The 
proposed Q1 Internal Audit activity is as follows: 
 



 
 

 The Internal Audit plan has to remain flexible to enable us to resource unplanned/urgent 
audits and investigations. Changes to the plan will be agreed by the Audit Board before 
being presented to the Regulatory and Audit Committee. 

 
 
Recommendation 
 
Members are requested to approve the Q1 Internal Audit Plan. 
 
Supporting information to include the following if a decision is being requested: 
 

Resource implications 
 
Managed within Business Assurance 17/18 budget, delivered through the in-house 
team and outsourced arrangement with Mazars. 
 
Legal implications 
 
None 
 
Other implications/issues 
 
None 
 
Feedback from consultation, Local Area Forums and Local Member views (if 
relevant) 
 
Not relevant 
 
Local Members must be given advance notification of a forthcoming decision that 
affects their local division.  In addition, they must be consulted on the detail of the 
decision in question.] 
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